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REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT
(revised September 27, 2007)

AGENDA ITEM:           9         
   DATE:    September 19, 2007   
PROPOSED NO.  2007-0483 
   PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: 2008 Transit Program Financial Policies 

SUMMARY: The committee will review legislation to adopt the 2008 Transit Financial Policies as directed by one of those annually-adopted policies:
Each year the Regional Transit Committee shall review and the council shall adopt Transit Program Financial Policies which shall then be used to guide development of the executive-proposed transit budget and financial plan.
BACKGROUND: Staff provided an overview of the current Transit Financial Policies at the committee’s May 20th meeting focusing on Policy IV A which establishes a farebox recovery target: 
Operating Revenues/Operating Expenditures (OR/OE):  Transit will maintain a target of recovering a minimum of 25 percent of operating expense (OE) from operating revenues (OR) for bus services.  Vanpool and other general public passenger services will have their own operating revenue to operating expense ratio.  The OR/OE is one of many factors to be considered in evaluating fare proposals.  Achieving a specified OR/OE is, by itself, neither sufficient reason for a fare increase nor for any particular level of increase.

During the May 20th discussion committee members requested additional information on how King County Metro’s farebox recovery compares with that of other transit agencies. That information was provided and discussed at the committee’s July 11th meeting.  

In the absence of Executive-proposed financial policies which had been scheduled for transmittal in May, legislation was introduced and placed on the committee’s September 19th meeting agenda to carry forward the adopted 2007 policies into 2008 without change. The Executive then transmitted his proposed 2008/2009 Transit Division Financial Polices on the day of the meeting at which the Regional Transit Committee was to take action. At the meeting, the committee made several revisions to the Executive-proposed policies and then amended the legislation to substitute the revised policy proposals for those attached to the introduced version. The changes as proposed by the Executive and then revised and recommended by the RTC are: 
· converting it to a two-year document to reflect the fact that the Transit Budget and CIP will be adopted biennially beginning this year; 

· changing several other references within existing policies to reflect the shift to a biennial budget with a mid-biennial review process, and 

· Revising the transmittal target from March 1 to April 1 for the annual update of the Transit Division Mission and Goals Statement.
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